
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Public Safety Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will

hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 26, 2012 @ 6:00 P.M.
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)
Ron Christianson(C) Tricia Suess (VC), Eric Hohol, Tim Swadley, Mayor Olson (ex-officio).

* Note-For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall building (including the elevator door) will be locked after 4:30 p.m.
If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the east side of City Hall (the planning department door).
If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1. Communications:
Item # OLD BUSINESS
2. Vernon Street-/Discussion regarding the Residential Traffic Management Program

Policy.

3. Social Host Ordinance- to amend Chapter 14 and Create Section 14-46
regarding a Social Host Ordinance (Final Review).

Item # NEW BUSINESS
4. Approval of August 22, 2012 Minutes.

5. *Operator’s License Application (s): Josalyn M. Stevens (2nd request).

6. Application for a Temporary Class “B”/”Class B” Retailer’s license from Stoughton
American Cancer Society for their annual Holiday Home Tour to be held on
Friday, November 30, 2012, from 5:00-11:00 p.m. at 206 W. Prospect Street.

7. Future agenda items: Discussion on Special Event Permit/Process
Policy on addressing traffic concerns; Update regarding Vernon St; Nuisance Business
Ordinance

cc. Mayor Olson, Department Heads, Council, Attorney Matt Dregne, Library Clerical Asst. Debbie Myren, Receptionists,
Sharon Mason Boersma & Nancy Crassweller @ Stoughtoncares.com., Stoughton Newspapers/WI State Journal, Chamber of
Commerce, oregonobserver@wcinet.com, Liquor License applicants, Operator’s License applicants, Pat Conlin.

*Note: An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council.

Meeting may close per Statutes 19.85 (1)(b)to consider the licensing of a person, then reopen for regular course of
business.

ADJOURNMENT


	a-Public Safety agenda 9-26-2012.pdf
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Maria Hougan


From: Mariah Wooster-Lehman [mcwooster@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, September 06, 2012 9:16 AM
To: Maria Hougan
Cc: Council; Leadership Team; DBuzzdavis@aol.com; Debbie Blaney;


oregonobserver@wcinet.com
Subject: Re: August 22, 2012 Public Safety Meeting


Dear Public Safety Committee,


On behalf of the East Side Kegonsa Neighborhood i want to thank you for the crosswalks and School warnings
that were painted last week on Morris, Franklin, Academy and Vernon Streets.


We appreciate you responding to our concerns and feel that it is a great start to slowing down the traffic on
Vernon Street. We hope to see more improvements to what is a structurally problem street within a school zone
and semi-heavy traffic area as a short cut to Highway N for hurried drivers.


We hope you will continue to look at this issue and consider stop signs, school zone signs, and a median at the
intersection of Henry and Vernon as strong visual aides to slow the traffic down. As well as creating a
crosswalk at either Morris or Henry crossing Vernon. I know that would require sidewalk work and is not and
easy is not a financially inexpensive undertaking. However, we have a crosswalk crossing Morris on the North
side of Vernon and one at Chalet that is almost 6 city blocks (.3 miles) where there is either no sidewalk on the
North side of the street and no crosswalk. The next nearest crosswalk west of Chalet is Frankln. So in short
there is no where safely to cross the street between Chalet and Franklin from the North side of the Street to the
Kegonsa School side of the street. That is almost 7 city blocks and over a third of a mile.


We do very much appreciate your action on this for the safety of our children, students and general pedestrian
population.


Once again Thank you for your continual support and communication. I truly appreciate it!


Sincerely,


Mariah Wooster-Lehman


PS - Pili, I am imagining this is going to the entire public safety coffee and alderman, if not can you please
forward. We truly are appreciative. Thank You!


On Fri, Aug 17, 2012 at 9:33 AM, <MHougan@ci.stoughton.wi.us> wrote:


Good morning,


Attached you will find the notice for the Public Safety agenda, you can find the packet materials and
information at the following link:







Joint Meeting of the Public Works & Public Safety Committees Meeting Minutes


Wednesday, September 12, 2012 at 6:00PM


Hanson Training Room, EMS Building 516 S. Fourth Street


1) Traffic Management Discussion: Christianson and Police Chief Leck presented the Traffic


Management Discussion to the Committee. Leck commented on the process of traffic


management and the response to citizen complaints. Leck provided a Residential Traffic


Management Program to create a points based system for the process to change residential


area traffic controls. Discussion resolved that the policy would continue to be developed.







mhougan

Callout

This was presented at the Joint Public Works & Public Safety meeting on 9/12/2012
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PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, August 22, 2012
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Discussion/Review Social Host Ordinance: Chief Leck gave an overview of the
Ordinance. The committee reviewed the Ordinance and related information. Moved by
Suess, second by Christianson, to direct staff to formally draft the social host Ordinance
and submit to attorney for review, then bring back final version to Public Safety
committee prior to Council presentation. Motion carried 4-0.








PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, August 22, 2012
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Tricia Suess, Ron Christianson, Tim Swadley & Eric Hohol, Deputy
Clerk Pili Hougan, Police Chief Greg Leck.


Guests: Lieutenant Pat Conlin, Caitlin Way, Jay Graffin, Donna Tarpinian, Nancy
Cresswaller, Greg Jenson (6:10), Mike Engelberger 6:40, Buss Davis


Call to Order: Chair Christianson called the meeting to order at 6:00.


Communications: Chief Leck stated Cheap Shots was closed as of 5:00 p.m. for
alcohol sales. Tricia Suess stated a constituent in her neighborhood was concerned
about speeding along Pine Street and South Main Street. The constituent owns a
daycare in the area. Chief Leck will have the speed board set up in the area to monitor
traffic. Deputy Clerk Hougan reported Cathy Rigdon would not be in attendance at
tonight’s meeting.


Request for a handicap stall in front of the Post Office on Main Street: The
committee reviewed the information regarding the placement of handicap stalls within
the city. The committee determined at this time the best option would be to leave the
handicap stalls as designated. Staff was directed to send a letter to Doris Tyler and
explain the committee’s decision along with other options available for Post Office
business, including the drive through letter drop, stamps by mail, etc. No action taken at
this time.


Discussion/Update regarding speeding concerns on Vernon St: Chief Leck
reported they have data collected for this area, and they determined the average speed
was 20 MPH. He has met with Street Superintendant Manthe, and they intend to meet
with the neighbors in this area. One measure for reducing speed in the future for this
area could be painted crosswalks. Suess requested a write up about the reduced
speed signs indicating when children are present, and adding that to the police web
page and face book page.


Approval of the minutes of the Public Safety meeting held on July 25, 2012:
Motion by Suess, second by Swadley, to approve the minutes as presented. Carried
unanimously.


Operator’s license application: Moved by Swadley, second by Suess, to recommend
Council approve the Operator’s license application to Jay S. Graffin contingent upon no
fees or fines due to the city. Motion carried 3-1 with Hohol voting noe.


Operator’s license application: Josalyn M. Stevens (Fillner) was not in attendance at
tonight’s meeting. Consideration for this application was tabled to the next public safety
meeting as a second request.


Application for a Class “B” Beer & Class “C” Wine License, Yetis LLC, Caitlin
Way, agent, dba Famous Yeti’s Pizza, located at 971 N. Page Street: Moved by
Swadley, second by Suess, to recommend Council approval of the Class “B” Beer &
Class “C” Wine license to Caitlin Way of Famous Yeti’s Pizza contingent upon no fee’s
or fines due to the city. Motion carried 4-0.







Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
August 22, 2012
Page 2


Discussion/Review Social Host Ordinance: Chief Leck gave an overview of the
Ordinance. The committee reviewed the Ordinance and related information. Moved by
Suess, second by Christianson, to direct staff to formally draft the social host Ordinance
and submit to attorney for review, then bring back final version to Public Safety
committee prior to Council presentation. Motion carried 4-0.


Request to consider a Resolution to repeal the concealed carry law: Buzz Davis
was in attendance at this meeting to explain his concerns. The committee reviewed the
resolution. Hohol stated his biggest concern over the concealed carry law is that more
people will be carrying weapons and the lack of training required, which was very little,
which may cause more accidents. Suess is not in favor of guns, but would not support
a resolution repealing the concealed carry at this time. After further discussion, the
committee asked Buzz Davis to rewrite the resolution and bring back to the next public
safety committee for consideration. All in favor.


Request to consider a Resolution to create a weapons free safe community
initiative: Buzz Davis spoke on behalf of this resolution. He would like the city to bring
together a committee on how to educate businesses regarding concealed carry and the
posting of no weapons allowed posters/signs. Suess stated she supportive of the idea
of the resolution, but it shouldn’t be a city/government body, should be an independent
group, and the business owner should have the right to decide. After further
discussion, the committee asked Mr. Davis to bring back redrafted resolution to the next
public safety committee meeting. All in favor.


Review Stoughton Area Emergency Medical Services (SAEMS) 2012 BFO Offers:
Moved by Suess, second by Hohol, to table this agenda item.


General Overview of 2013 SAEMS BFO Offers: Moved by Seuss, second by Hohol,
to table this agenda item.


General Overview of 2010-2012 SAEMS Long Range Plans & Organizational
Goals: Moved by Suess, second by Hohol, to table this agenda item.


Application for a Class A Beer & Liquor License form Rattan Singh Ghotra, agent,
dba Citgo Food Mart, located at 603 W. Main Street: Moved by Suess, second by
Christianson, to recommend Council approval of a Class A Beer & Liquor license to
Rattan Singh Ghotra, agent, dba Citgo Food Mart, contingent upon no fees or fines due
to the city. Motion carried 4-0.


Future agenda items: 1.) Vernon Street- Residential Traffic Management Program
Policy on addressing traffic concerns-community wide traffic improvement areas, and
results of data collected (Chief Leck) 2.) Discussion and review of special events
permit/process 3.) Nuisance business Ordinance 4.) Social Host Ordinance


Motion by Suess , second by Hohol , to adjourn at 7:45 p.m.
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Respectfully Submitted,
Pili Hougan
















PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, August 22, 2012
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Operator’s license application: Josalyn M. Stevens (Fillner) was not in attendance at
tonight’s meeting. Consideration for this application was tabled to the next public safety
meeting as a second request.














